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Running the Dublin Marathon 
by Stewart South 

 
In October this year I shall run the Dublin 
Marathon, all 26 miles and 385 yards of it.  
Nothing too spectacular about that you may well 
say.  It’s true, thousands of people run marathons 
around the world every year.  However, not so 
many people run marathons at 67 years of age, 
and even fewer with only one kidney.  And that’s 
the clue to why I’m doing this. 
 
Firstly, who am I?  I have lived in Blackborough 
End for many years, having previously spent a 
few years in East Winch, and before that I spent 
all my school days living in Middleton.   
 
Alison and I have two sons and both of them have 
suffered kidney failure.  Firstly, Joel was 
diagnosed in 1997, while a teenager, and he 
suffered terribly for almost two years.  Thankfully, 
in 1999 I was able to donate a kidney to him and 
he has lived a normal, fit lifestyle ever since.  
Subsequently, our other son Oliver (incidentally, 
he advertises in the Parish News as OJS 
Electrical) suffered the same diagnosis.  In 2002 
Oliver received a kidney transplant from an 
anonymous donor.  And he, too, has led a healthy 
life since his transplant.  Both these operations 
took place at the Kidney Transplant Unit at 
Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge. 
 
Those events from 1997 onwards have meant a 
lot to our family.  In fact, I have previously run a 
few marathons to raise money for kidney 
research, but not for over 11 years.  I had thought 
I could ease off into retirement - not only from 

work, but also from running.   
 
However, although I’m that much older now I still 
feel the urge to give something back, that’s why 
I’m running the Dublin Marathon to raise money 
for the Kidney Transplant Unit through 
Addenbrooke’s Charitable Trust (ACT).  I’m 
hoping to raise a total of £2,000 to help the 
hospital’s transplant unit and anyone who needs 
its services.  Addenbrooke’s is a major transplant 
hospital and serves patients from West Norfolk 
and, indeed, from much of East Anglia. 
 
If you feel you can support me in my endeavours, 
I should be most grateful.  To sponsor me please 
call me on 01553 841267 or email 
stewart.ali@btinternet.com.  Or if you want to 
make an online donation you can do so by visiting 
My Page at Addenbrooke’s Charitable Trust by 
this link:   

http://www.act4addenbrookes.org.uk/ 
supporter/StewartsMarathon. 
 
I have been building up my training programme 
after a few setbacks.  Recently, I ran 12 miles in 
the pouring rain, followed a few days later by 14 
miles in blistering heat - that’s over Half Marathon 
distance.  So, with almost 3 months to go I would 
like to think that I can build up the mileage still 
further and be on target for the big day.  You may 
well see me running through any of our local 
villages with an anguished look on my face! 
 

All contributions will be most welcome and much 
appreciated. Thank you. 
 

Stewart 
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NEW LOOK PARISH NEWS 
 
Eagle-eyed readers of the Parish News may 
have noticed that this edition has a new look 
and feel.  That is because it is the first to be 
professionally printed. 
 
Over the years, the magazine has been put 
together by a very loyal and hard-working 
team of volunteers who have come together 
to collate and staple a large volume of 
photocopied pages.  As the magazine has 
grown in size and the number of copies 
distributed has also increased, this task has 
become ever more challenging.  This 
seemed like the right time to make the 
change to professional printing. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity, on 
behalf of the whole community, to express 
our sincere thanks to all of those who have 
given so much of their time to collate and 
staple the magazine over the years.  You 
have made a massive contribution to the life 
of our villages.  I believe that the collation 
and stapling sessions had become 
something of a social occasion, but trust 
that the team will still be able to get together 
for a chat and a cuppa relieved of the 
burden of having to put together nearly 
1,400 copies of the Parish News! 

The move to professional printing has other 
advantages.  I feel sure readers and 
advertisers will notice an immediate 
improvement in the print quality of the text.  
I am working with our print partners, 
Clanpress, to ensure that the quality of 
photos and graphics is also enhanced.  In 
time, professional printing also opens up 
other opportunities, such as the use of 
colour - although that does add substantially 
to the costs. 

But at the end of the day, the most 
important part of the magazine is the 
content.  I am extremely grateful to all 
existing contributors, whether regular or 
occasional.  If other readers have material 
to offer for publication either as a regular 
column or as a special feature, please get in 
touch. 

I would also welcome feedback from 
readers with ideas for new content.  For 
example, this issue includes a "small ad" 
from a reader offering goods for free.  The 
ad itself was also free.  Would other readers 
like to place similar ads for items being 
offered for free, to swap or at minimal cost - 
say £10 or less?  I look forward to hearing 
from you on this or any other ideas. 

Chris Hudson, Editor 
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5 – A – TIME – QUIZ (answers on Page 19) 
1.  Who founded the King’s Lynn Festival in 
1951? 
2.  Why is 1537 an important date? 
3.  For which building, opened in 1905, did 
Andrew Carnegie provide the money? 
4.  The cafe in Broad Street has been called 
“Lounge” and “Social”.  What does it sell 
now? 
5.  What can you buy at “Hotter” in the High 
street? 

NOISE ALERT - ADVANCE NOTICE 
23 - 26 SEPTEMBER 

BLACKBOROUGH END 
 
Local residents in the Blackborough End area 
between the dates 23rd to 26th September, 
please be aware that there will be some 
noisy activity within the property of Sid 
George. 
 
A local amateur film production crew will be 
using the bottom of our quarry for possible 
practice of some gun fire and very light 
explosions for purely dramatic purposes.  
Such activity would be between 9am - 6pm 
approx. 
 
There is no need for any alarm - and local 
police have been informed. 
 

NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS 

Would you like to advertise your business in the 
Parish News?  Nearly 1,400 copies are 
distributed to homes across Middleton, North 
Runcton and East Winch.  Please e-mail: 
parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or phone 

01553 849725 for further information. 

East Winch Parish Council 6
th

 July 2015 
 
NCC Highways engineer, Andrew Wallace discussed concerns re upkeep of rights of way. 
While being unaware why there had been no reaction to complaints about the footpath from 
West Bilney to Walton Rd, he explained how NCC contacts a landowner when there’s a 
complaint, and time must be allowed for the landowner to respond. If nothing is heard, NCC 
does restitution work and sends the landowner the bill.  
 
The case for the 30mph limit being extended down the Ashwicken Rd was discussed. Mr 
Wallace thought of several reasons why nothing should be done, and Nell Steele is to send 
him a written argument. To the question of a bus stop in West Bilney, he replied that anything 
along the A47 was the responsibility of the Highways Agency, and that he had forwarded Nell’s 
query to them. 
 
After he had left, councillors decided to take paid for legal advice over the wording of a contract 
between the PC and Wilson Farms defining responsibilities for the new permissive path 
between Holland House and the right of way. It was also reported that a request to Wilson 
Farms for the gate on Long Drove to be unlocked to allow an oil tanker to get to a customer 
had not been answered, and the oil pipe had had to be fed through a house. 
 
The playing field was discussed at length. Should the play equipment be updated? And if it is 
paid for by the PC, would the Borough Council, which owns the land, claim ownership of it? 
Our Borough Councillor suggested that the PC should consider buying the land. Should older 
children be catered for? What about the views of many elderly residents nearby? It was 
decided to have a public meeting to discuss this point only on Tuesday, 15th September at 
4pm. 
 
Five councillors are to attend a meeting with Sibelco where their plans to extend operations in 
the area are to be discussed on 22nd July. 
 
The next meeting will be on 7th Sept at 7.30. 
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Albert Berry 
Arthur Cawston 

Died 13 August 1915 

These two men joined the 3rd Battalion, 
Norfolk Regiment and after training, were 
stationed at Felixstowe in July 1915, waiting 
to be posted abroad. An opportunity arose 
and they were among the 300 who 
volunteered to transfer to the Essex 
Regiment as reinforcements for the Suvla 
Bay landings at Gallipoli. 

On 28 July the Royal Edward, a liner 
previously employed on the Atlantic service, 
left Avonmouth with Albert and Arthur among 
the 1,367 officers and men aboard. They 
arrived at Alexandria on 10th August and on 
the 13th headed north towards Gallipoli. 

 ►►continued on page 5 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM 
By Chris Dixon 

Lionel George Howard 
Died 9 May 1915 

In the 1911 census, the Howard family were 
living at Roydon, where Fred, a retired police 
officer and Keziah, ran the Plough Inn. Lionel, 
aged fifteen, was a farm wagoner, with an 
elder brother and three younger sisters. 
 
Early in the war he joined the 2nd Battalion, 
Northamptonshire Regiment in Peterborough, 
aged nineteen. The Battalion went to France 
in November 1914 and assuming Lionel was 
with them then, he would possibly have taken 
part in the Christmas Truce. 
 
The family had by now moved to 
Blackborough End and Lionel was soon 
involved in some very heavy fighting at 
Neuve Chapelle. 
 
On 24th April 1915 he wrote a letter home, 
which was published in the Lynn News: 
 
“The enemy have been very quiet just lately. I 
suppose they had enough of it at Neuve 
Chapelle (10th March into April), as there was 
not much chance for them. It was terrible for 
three days. When we left England we did not 
have much rest until just lately. We landed in 
the trenches the night before the attack and 
next morning the battle began. It started with 
the artillery bombarding the enemy trenches, 
blowing to pieces all the wire entanglements 
in front of the trenches and making the way 
clear for us. There were some pitiful sights. 
We took a lot of prisoners and gained Neuve 
Chapelle. There was an awful smell of lydite 
(explosive). It is said this was the greatest 
and most terrible battle ever fought and I 
believe it. In some places the dead lay in 
heaps.” 

FIRST WORLD WAR CENTENARY 

Over the past twelve months, the Parish News has carried a number of articles paying tribute to men 
who, 100 years ago, gave their lives during the First World War.  In this issue, as the war was entering 
its second year, we remember five such men.  We will be publishing further tributes over the next three 
years - as well as other items exploring the conduct of the war both at home and abroad.  If you have 

any family or other stories that you would be willing to share, please let us know. 

It was not long before the Northamptonshires 
were again engaged in the same area, at the 
battle of Aubers Ridge, starting on 9th May. 
Lionel’s Battalion were in the first wave of a 
disastrous attack, which failed for many 
reasons. Most of their twenty-two officers 
were killed along with 250 other ranks, out of 
perhaps 800 involved. 
  
Lionel’s body was never found and he is 
commemorated on the Ploegsteert Memorial 
to the Missing, just north of Armentieres. 
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On Wednesday afternoon, 15th September 
1915, Rev. Alexander conducted a memorial 
service, to a large congregation in Middleton 
church.  Albert and Arthur are 
commemorated on the Helles Memorial, 
Gallipoli, Turkey. 

 

►►continued from page 4 
That morning, the unescorted ship was 
spotted by the U-boat UB-14, just off the 
southern tip of the Greek island of Kos. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It launched a torpedo from a mile away, 
striking the stern of the Royal Edward, which 
sank in about six minutes. 
 
A number of other ships were soon on the 
scene, but despite their efforts about 900 
lives were lost. 
 
Albert Berry, aged 29, 
was the son of 
Matthew and Fanny, 
farmers, of Lynn 
Road, East Winch. 
He worked for five 
years as a porter 
for the M and GN 
railway, for some of 
the time at Gayton 
Road station. Albert 
then worked for Mr Scales, of East Winch, 
who he left when he joined the army. He left a 
widow and three young children and is also 
commemorated on the East Winch War 
Memorial. 
 
Lance Corporal 
Arthur Cawston 
was 19 when he 
drowned. He lived 
with his parents, 
Isaac and Esther 
and six brothers 
and sisters in a 
four-roomed house 
in East Winch Road, 
Blackborough End. 
All the males were 
farm labourers. 

 

 

 

Frederick Walter Griggs 
Herbert William Barratt 

Died 26 September 1915 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Frederick Griggs, Private 15341. 9th Battalion 
Norfolk Regiment. Killed in action in France 
and Flanders on 26th September 1915. Aged 
20. Born in North Runcton. Enlisted in 
Norwich. Son of George Robert Griggs of 
New Road, Wimbotsham, King’s Lynn. 
 
Herbert Barratt, Private 15556. 9th Battalion 
Norfolk Regiment. Killed in action in France 
and Flanders on 26th September 1915. Aged 
21. Born in Barton Bendish. Enlisted in 
Norwich. Son of Herbert W. Barratt of 
Whorley Farm, Babingley, King’s Lynn. His 
brother, Walter, was also serving with the 9th 
Battalion Norfolk Regiment.  He died later in 
the war. 

[Editor's Note: This information about 
Frederick and Herbert is taken from the Roll 
of Honour for the North Runcton war 
Memorial re-dedication service on 9 August 
2014.] 
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Open to All 
“ you do not need to be a member ” 

 

Homemade Lunch Specials 
from £5.50 

Monday to Friday 
12.00 - 2.30pm 

 

Sunday Lunch 
12.00 - 2.30pm 

only £8.95 
 

A Great Venue For 
Weddings 

Anniversaries 
Birthday Celebrations 

Christenings 
Funeral Gatherings 
Private Luncheons 

 

Easy access and car parking 
Beautiful views overlooking the course 

Also 
9/18 Holes of Pay and Play Golf 

Floodlit Driving Range 
 

Call us today 

Hall Orchards, Middleton, King’s Lynn PE32 1RY 
Tel. 01553 841800 

e-mail us: enquiries@middletonhallgolfclub.com 
visit the website: www.middletonhallgolfclub.com 

 

PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES 

Copies of the minutes from North Runcton 
Parish Council meetings are available on the 
website: 
www.northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk.   

However, if you would like a paper copy sent 
in the post then please contact Rachel Curtis 
– Clerk to North Runcton Parish Council, Tel: 
01553 673043. 

 

FLOWER FESTIVAL 
All Saints Church North Runcton. 

 
Just wanted to say a very big thank you to 
everyone who helped in anyway, to once 
again make it a wonderful weekend. 
 
Karen and friends did us proud on Friday 
evening with a lovely concert in the church 
followed by supper which was well supported. 
 
The weather was very kind to us all weekend 
bringing in lots of visitors. We had some 
lovely comments left in the visitor book. 
 
Many thanks to some local businesses who 
gave generous donations which helped us 
raise a grand sum of £1441. 
 
Once again thank you all, without you all it 
would not have happened. 
 
Lynda Fuller 
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All Saints' Church News 
 
Work on the tower is getting on well, but the 
top level of scaffolding will have to be raised 
before the pinnacles can be treated. Long 
pipes have been added to the drainage holes, 
so that rainwater will, in future be thrown 
further away from the walls. 
 
Several pieces of re-used stone from the 
earlier church have been identified, including 
a piece of dogtooth moulding which probably 
decorated an archway. 
 
One odd find was that the dripstones on the 
western belfry window are decorated at the 
ends with two faces, mainly human, but with 
piggy noses and floppy dogs' ears. If they are 
medieval, they are in extraordinarily good 
condition. They might be late Victorian, but  

they are too irreverent. And why put them 
where no-one on the ground can tell they're 
there? 
 
French Simone, a preservation expert, is 
injecting chemicals into parts of the south 
porch to preserve the scraps of medieval 
plaster which remain. Seems crazy, doesn't 
it? 
 
Lastly, a new soakaway is being dug on the 
west side of the church, and at present 
there's a vast hole in the churchyard, safely 
fenced in. Although there were no visible 
graves there, quite a few bones were dug up. 
These have been collected together and will 
be reburied when work has finished. 
 

Nell Steele 

SUMMER ACTIVITIES AT THE MAGPIE CENTRE 

As of mid-July, summer activities were in full swing at the Magpie Centre, home of West 
Norfolk Riding for the Disabled Association.   

The summer months see the RDA ponies out and about giving pony rides to all in a variety of 
locations.  Safety helmets are provided and this is an ideal way to give young people an 
introduction to riding. Find us at Norton Hill 1.00 pm – 5.00 pm on July 25/26; Wayland Show 
on Sunday August 2, Church Farm, Stow Bardolph usually 11.00 am – 12.30 pm and 1.30 – 
3.00 pm on Thursday  August 6; Tuesday August 11; Thursday August 20 and Tuesday 
August 25. 

Look out for us too at Hunstanton Kite Festival on Sunday August 16. 

Moving into Autumn, there will be an Art and Craft Fair in the Indoor School on Saturday 
September 19 from 10.00 am – 2.00 pm. To book a space, £6.00 each – call 07725 163758, 
or come along, enjoy the BBQ and bag a bargain for Christmas. 

Helping horse owners to get set for winter - or to clear out unwanted items and make some 
extra cash - the Magpie Centre Equestrian Table Top sale takes place on Saturday October 
10 from 11.00 am -1.00 pm in the Indoor School  at Wallington Hall. £6.00 per pitch - £1.00 
entry – children FREE.  To book a space call 07725 163758. 

And just a couple of reminders for your diary: we are holding a Quiz and Hog Roast Supper 
Saturday November 21 at Stowbridge Village Hall.  For more information or to book call 01553 
828935, and the Magpie Carol Service is at 6.00pm on Thursday December 10 in the Indoor 
School at Wallington Hall. 

At the Magpie Centre, we provide over 100 riding and carriage driving lessons a week for 
people of all ages, and with a wide range of learning and physical disabilities.  We welcome 
volunteers to help with the ponies, or at our fundraising events.  For more information call 
01553 810202. 
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MIDDLETON POST OFFICE & STORES 
Station Road (Just off the A47) Middleton 

THE SHOP IS OPEN EVERY DAY: 
MON - FRI 7.30am-5.30pm/SATURDAYS 8am-12.30 

AND SUNDAYS 9.00am-12 noon 

POST OFFICE IS OPEN 
 MON–FRI 8.00–5.30 & SATS 8.00–12.30 SUNDAYS CLOSED 

¶ MILK, BREAD, ROLLS, BUNS AND BISCUITS 

¶ NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES & BOOKS 

¶ FRESH ROLLS & PASTIES 

¶ WINES, BEERS AND SPIRITS 

¶ CIGARETTES AND TOBACCO 

¶ GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS & HOUSEHOLD GOODS 

¶ COOL DRINKS AND ICE CREAMS 

¶ HOT BEVERAGES (TEA, COFFE & HOT CHOCOLATE} 

¶ PHARMACEUTICAL PRODUCTS 

¶ GREETING CARDS AND WRAPPING PAPER  

¶ CONFECTIONERY AND CRISPS 

¶ PET FOODS 

¶ STATIONERY  

¶ POST OFFICE & BANKING SERVICES, TOP-UPS ETC. 

¶ DRY CLEANING SERVICE 

   

King's Lynn Male Voice 
Choir Concert 

 
The King's Lynn Male Voice Choir will be 
giving a concert in Middleton Church on 
Saturday September 26th at 7 pm in aid of 
the church. 

Although there is no charge for tickets, they 
are necessary so that we will know how many 
people to expect. They will be available from 
Edward Boon 840320 and Joan Van Dyke 
840716. 

Donations on the night will be very much 
appreciated. Refreshments will be served 
during the interval. 

LIVING INDEPENDENTLY in LATER YEARS 
(LILY) is an online directory for West Norfolk that 
brings together information about a wide range of 
activities, services, advice and guidance, 
primarily for the over 65s, providing an easy-to-
access, easy-to-use reference and signposting 
guide. 

Simply ask LILY at www.asklily.org.uk 

 

The Borough Council have described their plans for 
development in our parishes as …”the largest residential 

development opportunity in the Borough for many years” 
(BCKLWN -  Jan 2015) 

The Neighbourhood Plan is an opportunity for residents to 
shape that proposed development. 

Go to the parish council websites to view the plan: 
http://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk 

http://westwinchparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk 

 
Printed copies will be available to see at the William Burt 

Centre and Village Meeting Place, North Runcton 
 

If you wish to submit a comment for consideration, 
representations should be submitted 

by midnight on 1
st

 September 2015 by e-mail to: 
Franxhome7@btinternet.com 

or by post to: Frances Leamon 
56 West Winch Road, West Winch, PE33 0NB 

 
The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group is also holding two 

drop-in sessions which all residents will be welcome to attend. 
 

Saturday 1
st

 August 2015 between 10.30am and 3.30pm 
Village Meeting Place, the Green, North Runcton 

 
Sunday 2

nd
 August 2015 between 10.30am and 3.30pm 

Village Hall, William Burt Centre, West Winch 

North Runcton and West Winch 
Neighbourhood Plan 

Pre-Submission Consultation Period 

7th July - 1st September 2015  

North Runcton & West Winch 

Neighbourhood Plan 
Plan Period 2014 -2026 

http://www.asklily.org.uk/
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The Gate Inn  

A Real Ale Free House 

Full Lunch and Dinner 
menus 
 
♦ Sunday Lunches with a choice of 3 roasts 

♦ Three regularly changing Ales 
♦ Frequent Chef’s Specials 

♦ Light meals & snacks available 
♦ Beer Garden 

All this – and a warm welcome from Steve, 
Lily and the family! 

We are open every day except Mondays 
(but we are open Bank Holiday Mondays) 

Hill Road, Fair Green, Middleton 

Tel: 01553 840518 

 

                 Buttercups Pre-School  
                  Tel: 07934 170412 

           Now open at North Runcton           

             Village Meeting Place, PE33 0RB  

Our opening times are Monday, Tuesday & 

Friday 8:30am-3:30pm and Wednesday & 

Thursday 8:30am-1pm during term-time for 

Children aged between 2yrs & school age. 

We offer a safe, fun learning environment with 

caring, experienced and well qualified staff. 

As well as offering 15 hours free Government 

funding for 3 & 4 year olds, we are registered 

for the Take 2 programme offering free places 

to eligible 2 year olds subject to the family 

meeting the local Childrenõs Centre criteria. 

Contact us today for a free taster session! 

www.buttercupsplaygroup.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ww.buttercupsplaygroup.org.uk 

  

  

THE ORANGE TREE HAIR SALON 
56 Back Lane West Winch 

EXPERIENCED & FRIENDLY STAFF 

UNISEX                LATE NIGHTS  
  

    HAIR-UP AVAILABLE 

            MANICURES              PEDICURES  

       CALGEL NAIL TECHNICIAN 
  

TEL 01553 840464  

BADGERS CATTERY AND GROOMING PARLOUR 
FOR COMPLETE PEACE OF MIND 

TELEPHONE: 01945 780691 
¶ Family run business guarantees personal care and attention at all times 
¶ Qualified Micro chipping service- discounted if using other facilities 
¶ Fully Insured and Fully Licensed by local authority 
¶ No extra charge for administering medications 
¶ Small animal boarding available 

Gooses Lane, Walpole St Andrew, Wisbech, PE14 7JR 
www.badgerscattery.com 

 
 

R& B  

TURF & GROUNDCARE MACHINERY SPECIALISTS  

  

  The Workshop, Marsh Farm, 
Wolferton, King’s Lynn, PE31 6HB 

Tel: 01485 540645 
We mend - You mow  

Sales ~ Service ~ Repairs  

All types of garden machinery  

 

MM..  JJ..  RRiicchheerr  

CCaarrppeenntteerr  aanndd  JJooiinneerr  
AAllll  AAssppeeccttss  ooff  CCaarrppeennttrryy  &&  JJooiinneerryy  WWoorrkk  UUnnddeerrttaakkeenn  

SSppeecciiaalliissttss  iinn  PPeerriioodd  PPrrooppeerrttiieess  

LLyynnttoonn,,  SScchhooooll  RRooaadd,,  MMiiddddlleettoonn,,  KKiinngg''ss  LLyynnnn,,  NNoorrffoollkk  

eemmaaiill::  mmjj..rriicchheerr@@bbttiinntteerrnneett..ccoomm  

TTeell::  0011555533  884411777711  ●●  MMoobb::  0077779988  661155114444  

 

TJ CLEANING SERVICES 
Folgate Cottage, North Runcton 

¦ All cleaning jobs undertaken 
¦ Full references available upon request 
¦ CRB certificate and public liability insurance 
¦ £10 per hour, negotiable depending on number 
of hours 

For more information or a free quote call Terrie: 

Tel: 01553 842404 or Mob: 07796 797153 
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PAINTER & DECORATOR 
         Interior and Exterior 
         Painting and Decorating 
 
► Norfolk County Council Trusted Trader ◄ 

GEOFFREY GRIEF 
5 Bure Close, Watlington, PE33 0TN 

Tel: 01553 810668 

 

HOME-{¢!w¢ YLbDΩ{ [¸bb ϧ ²9{¢ bhwCh[Y 
Support, friendship and practical help for families 

 

5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ƻǊƻǳƎƘ ƻŦ YƛƴƎΩǎ [ȅƴƴ ŀƴŘ 
West Norfolk with a child/children under 5?  

You can ask for help! 
       

     A few hours to spare each week?     
     Reliable, friendly, good listener?   
     Perhaps you could become a  

  HOME-START Volunteer?  
 

  T: 001553 762706  E: office@home-startklwn.co.uk 
 
 

 

CHRIS CASELEY  
  

DOMESTIC OIL-FIRED BOILER ENGINEER 
  

* Commissioning * Service * Repairs 
  

Work guaranteed ñ Competitive Prices  
  

Tel: 828148          Mobile 07931 355595  

 OFTEC Registered 

THE VILLAGE MEETING PLACE 
North Runcton, PE33 0RB 

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE 
Hall with Kitchen Facilities 

*Ideal for parties *Fundraising events 

*Evening clubs/classes 

Hire Charge  £5.50 per hour 
Contact Rachel Curtis,  Tel: 01553 673043 

Email: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com  

OJS Electrical 
Fully Qualified Pt P Registered Electrician 

New Builds * Fire-Alarms * Re-wires 
Fault-Finding * Inspection & Testing 

Free Quotations & Advice 

For a Fast, Friendly & Quality Service Call: 

Oliver South  07788 421992  

MR SNIPPERS  
GENTS HAIRDRESSERS 

♦ 7 STYLISTS  ♦  AIR-CON SALON  ♦  CASH OR CARD 

Reduced prices for children and OAP’s  

        2 St James St                            Telephone                

       King’s Lynn PE30 5DA             01553 773732 

Mon, Tues, Weds 8am—4.30pm 
Thurs, Fri 8am—5.30.pm Sat 6am—2.30pm 

Stockists of:- Uppercut, Lagoom Jam, Osis & American Crew 

A.K.FABRICS 
 

CHOOSE AT HOME 
     

Discounted Curtain Fabric Sales 

Choose locally from our range of hundreds of 

fabrics, all supplied at discount prices. 

Poles, tracks and all accessories also available 

Phone:  Alison  01553 840245 
 

  

Complete 

make up  

& 

hanging 

service 

Field Barn 

House 

School Rd  

Middleton 

 

 

Tel: 07776147081 (Phil)  

       07790421585/01553 673407 (David)  

Meeting all of your gas and oil plumbing, 

heating and servicing requirements.  

 

 

 

;;;  

AF & D BOWMAN  

PLUMBING & HEATING  

NORTH RUNCTON  (Est. 1971)  
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 Learn to enjoy riding at  

 Blackborough End Equestrian Centre 

Professional instruction by BHS qualified Instructors 
Superb facilities, quality horses and ponies 

Lessons, hacks and pleasure riding 
  

SHOP - Everything for the Horse/Pony and Rider 
  

Situated just off the A47 between Middleton & East Winch 
 East Winch Road, Blackborough End, PE32 1SF 

     Tel: (01553) 841212        www.beec.co.uk 

PYO Blueberries 

From mid July till September. 
9am - 5:30pm Mon-Sat (closed Sundays) 
Picking is easy and fun. 
Free parking & WC.  
Fairgreen Farms, Hill Road, Middleton, PE32 
1RN. Tel: 07928533846 

www.blueberrypicking.co.uk 

 

Mobile Library Timetable 
The Mobile Library timetable for our area is 
as follows: 

MONDAYS – normally every 2 weeks. Next 
visits on: 

3, 17, & 31 August; 14 & 28 September. 
Middleton  
Village Hall 09:40 - 10.05 
Fair Green  
Park Hill Estate 10:10 - 10:30 
Graham Drive 10:35 - 10:50 
Gate Inn 10:55 - 11:10 
Middleton  
42 Hall Orchards 11:15 - 11:25 
88 Walter Howes Crescent 11:30 - 11:45 
St Mary’s Court 11:50 - 12:00 
East Winch  
Gayton Road -Opp Windyridge 14:20 - 14:30 
Town Close 14:35 - 14:45 
Village Sign 15:05 - 15:15 
Blackborough End  
The Green 15:20 - 15:30 
The Firs 15:35 - 16:00 
TUESDAYS – normally every 4 weeks. Next 
visits on: 

11 August & 8 September. 
North Runcton  
The Green 10:15 - 10:35 
The Foldgate 10:40 - 10:55 
 

PROFESSIONAL IRONING SERVICE 
► FREE collection and delivery at a time and place to 

suit you - 12, 24 and 48 hour options 
► Friendly, professional, reliable service 
► Fully insured. Free hangers and covers 
► From as little as £3.95 a kg – Discounts for regular 

bookings.  On-line booking available. 
Contact Helen today. Mention this advert to get 10% off 

Tel: 01553 617618 / 07414 732891 
Email: cherrytreeservices@yahoo.co.uk 

Website: www.cherrytreeservices.org 

 

 

SUPPLIERS OF SAND, GRAVEL,  

PREMIX, TOPSOIL, WOODCHIP &  

COMPOST (made from recycled organic materials) 

¶ Fast, reliable delivery service 

¶ Competitive pricing 

¶ Small deliveries only - up to 1.5 tonne loose 
  Mon - Fri 7:30am -5pm 

Sat 7:30am -12 noon 

 

FREE POND 
      FISH 
 
Due to an over stocked pond, I have a 
number of cold water fish to give away 
free. 
Please ring Colin or Kath on K/L 841444 
 

 

Middleton Harvest Supper 
 
Middleton Harvest Supper will be held on 
Saturday October 3rd at 6.30 pm for 7 pm 
in Fairgreen Farm's barn (the Blueberry 
Farm) by kind permission of Peter and Carole 
Knights. 
 
Tickets will be available in due course from 
Edward Boon 840320, Joan Van Dyke 
840716 and members of Middleton PCC at a 
cost of £10. 

CONTRIBUTORS NEEDED 

Would you like to write a regular column in the 
Parish News?  Any subject likely to be of interest 
to readers (e.g. travel, cooking, hobbies) would 
be welcome.  If you would like to help, please 
contact the Editor. 
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DARRELL RYAN BUILDER 
       

   REGISTERED BUILDER SINCE 1970 
                  6 Willow Close Fair Green 
  

 Alterations -Improvements ï Repairs - Renovations ï 
Roofing - Insurance Claims ï Patios - etc 

QUALIFIED TRADESMAN      
BRICKWORK A SPECIALITY 

ALL BUILDING WORK UNDERTAKEN 
SMALL JOBS COMPLETED 

  

Tel: 01553 841484   Mobile: 07786 607941 

 

DR 

RAY SMITH & SON FENCING 
 

► Fencing erected & 
repaired 

► Garden Sheds 
supplied & erected to 
order 
► Timber Gates 
supplied & erected 
 

 

 

Free quotes 
All waste recycled 

Tel: 01553 840424 

► Shed Bases & Patios constructed 
► Fully insured - Licensed waste 
carriers 
 

 
 

THORNALLEY 
FUNERAL SERVICES LTD 

 

Holding the traditions of a family owned and managed business 
 

Providing a personal, caring and complete Funeral Service 
 

Å Pre-Paid Funeral Plans       Å Private Chapels of Rest       Å Memorials 

Website - www.thornalleyfs.co.uk 

Telephone: (01553) 771399 
 

 

Austin Street  Kingôs Lynn 

PE30 1QH 
 

         W A Rudd & Son  

Coal Merchant 
        Middleton  Blackborough End 

  

Coal and smokeless fuels  
supplied for all appliances: 

Roomheaters, Multi Fuel Stoves,  
Open Fires, Boilers  & Woodburners. 

Tel: 01553 841218. 
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Over the garden fence  
with Steve Donoclift 

As the year starts to turn and the nights get that 
little bit longer, these lazy late summer days 
become awash with gold, dark greens, and 
sunsets to die for.  There is a definite change to 
the feel of the weather.  It's hard to say exactly 
what that change is, but we all feel it. 

Maybe it's the anticipation of our wonderful 
countryside harvest as our fruit trees and bushes 
prepare to give us their delights, but in amongst 
all this let’s not forget that the gardens still need 
our help. Remember that watering container 
plants is essential, seed collecting should be 
done, please keep your ponds topped up and 
dead head roses. 

You can still cut the lawn, but raise the cutter 
blades and leave the grass clippings on the 
garden - this acts as a protective barrier against 

 

75, Hall Lane, West Winch  PE33 

OPJ 

 

SMITH & WILLIAMSON 
Over 35 years combined experience 

WINDOW  DOORS FASCIA  GUTTERING 

BUILDING WORK UNDERTAKEN 

01553 841175  /  840767 

00799 620883  /  07810 867244 

 

 WILLIAM GEORGE  
RECYCLING LTD. 

  

FOR ALL YOUR AGGREGATE NEEDS 
  

¶  FROM 1 TO 20 TONNE LOADS 

¶ BAGGED OR LOOSE 

¶ BUILDING SAND 

¶ TOPSOIL 

¶ CARSTONE 

¶ GRAVEL 

¶ AND MUCH MORE! 
  

PHONE:  840288  8am - 4pm Mon to Fri.  

     Mobile: 07708 466667 
             Evenings: 841048 

  

           EMAIL:    

           wgrl@hotmail.co.uk 

Call 01366 347656 or 07867 764307 

For your Free quote 
LOCAL MAN - LOCAL RATES 

Pruning 
Topping 
Felling 

Clearing 

All aspects of Tree and Hedge work undertaken 

Over 30 years experience 
Qualified - Insured 

WORZELS ROOFING 
ROOF TILER/SLATER 

01760 755024 & 07990 972381 

FREE ESTIMATES 
    ► Strip & re-tile repairs 
              ► Leadwork 
                       ► Fascias and Guttering   
                    ► Chimney re-build/re-point 

                                          ► Over 15 years experience 
  

the sun. During September as the weather starts 
to become Autumnal you can if you desire replant 
trees and shrubs.  Be careful, remember to water 
them in, but replanting at this time of year will give 
them a flying start next season. 

This time of year gives us a chance to see some 
of our beautiful late summer butterflies. During 
the Spring I look forward to seeing the Orange Tip 
and Brimstone, late summer brings us the 
Peacock, Tortoise Shell and Red Admirals. 

Again I leave you with a quote, which I think sums 
up this most perfect time of year: 

"The goldenrod is yellow 
The corn is turning brown 

The trees in apple orchards 
With fruit are bending down." 

-  Children’s song 

 Take care one and all, 

Steve  
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RAY SMITH & SON LANDSCAPES 
Family run business 

               ǅ All types of Fencing erected ǅ Suppliers of hard & softwood logs ǅ Mole trapping service 

               ǅ Complete lawncare service ǅ Tree work - Stump grinding service up to 12 inches 

               ǅ Patios ǅ Hedges cut, Reduced or Removed ǅ Garden waste removed - all waste re-cycled 

                           Fully insured   Licensed waste carrier    Free quotes   Friendly service 

         We Specialise in all aspects of Landscape Gardening 
 

Tel:  01553 840424 

Norfolk Hearing Care 
Do you feel isolated when family and 
friends get together?  
 

Do you turn the television up  
ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŎƭŜŀǊΚ 
 

Free hearing tests & Free hearing aid trial 

Free 5 year guarantee on most hearing aids 

Free remote control 

Call now to arrange a free consultation in the 
convenience of your own home, without obligation 

Telephone: 07925 792146 
Email: enquiries@norfolkhearingcare.co.uk 
Web: norfolkhearingcare.co.uk 
Mark Brindle     17 Graham Drive, Fair Green, Middleton. PE32 1RL 

 

 

 

AA COKER CHIMNEY SWEEP 

  

    

COMPLETE BRUSH & VACUUM 
FULLY INSURED 

FRIENDLY AND RELIABLE SERVICE 
KING’S LYNN & SURROUNDING AREA 

Tel: 01553 810114 
  

I also provide handyman,  
garden clearance and man with a 

van services 

 

01553 842202    07909584087 

www.raldridge.co.uk 

 

                         Untidy garden? 

                       Unable to manage  

                       it all yourself? 
  

Experienced lady gardener offers reliable help  

(extra hands available for  

larger jobs) 
  

Phone Christine 01553 636101 
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Would you like to publicise your local event in the Parish News? 
If so, please send details by e-mail to: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or by phone on 

01553 849725.  The deadline for the October/November issue is Friday, 11 September. 

On  9th June a small group of us met with 
Suzanne Bashy from Christians against 
Poverty, a Christian debt counselling charity. 
She told  us of her work helping people to 
turn their lives around with the help of trained 
debt councillors and economists.  In July we 
meet at Dane House for a garden meeting of 
Praise with a Bring and Share Supper and 
Bring and Buy in aid of MU funds.  
 
There is no meeting in August but in 
September we meet on Tuesday 8th at 7.30 
pm at Church Farm to hear from Rosemary 
Bowers about the Gap Church at Grimston. 
New members and visitors are always 
welcome. If you wish to discuss joining or 
visiting us contact me on 01553 840320 

Gill  

 

Mothers' Union 

News 

Nar Valley 
Ornithological 
Society (NarVOS) 

Indoor meetings at the Barn Theatre, Sacred 
Heart Convent School, Swaffham.  Access and 
parking from Sporle Road. 

Personal Highlights of World Birding 
with John Hornbuckle 

Tuesday 25th August, 7.30pm 

Jon Hornbuckle has, it seems, visited nearly 
every country on the planet and has seen a 
staggering 9,414 species of birds.  Originally 
from Nottingham Jon moved to Sheffield and 
was highly active in local birding, co-editing the 
Sheffield Bird Study Group’s first breeding atlas.  
Jon started travelling following early retirement 
and says he doesn’t list competitively, and that 
numbers don’t really mean that much.  We have 
a fabulous evening in prospect. 

An Evening with Chris Knights 
Tuesday 29th September, 7.30pm 

Chris Knights is well known to many as a 
Breckland farmer, conservationist, award winning 
photographer, film maker – and a member of 
NarVOS.  This talk by Chris is as yet untitled as 
was his talk to NarVOS last year, for which we 
had a record attendance.  This one is bound to 
be just as enthralling - entertaining and 
informative with superb photography. 

Visitors most welcome at these meetings.  
Admission £2 on the night if you are not a 
NarVOS member.  For more information about 
these meetings or NarVOS call Ian Black on 
01760 724092. 

 

RESPONDED TO AN ADVERT? 

Advertisers like to know where their business 
comes from.  So if you respond to an advert, 
please mention that you saw it in the Parish 
News. 

SEE THE PARISH NEWS ON-LINE 

Lost your copy of the Parish News or just want to 
check on back issues?  The Parish News is 
available to view in colour on line at the new 
Middleton Parish Council web-site.  Go to the 
"Community" section of the web-site and you'll find 
the Parish News page with information on 
publication deadlines and downloads. 

 

Leziate, Ashwicken & Bawsey 
Women's Institute 

 
We meet at Leziate Village Hall every 3rd 
Tuesday of the month from 2 - 4.30pm except 
in July & August when social outings are 
arranged. At our meetings we have guest 
speakers who entertain us on a variety of 
interesting topics and also some social 
afternoons with games/quizzes/competitions 
and refreshments.  
 
15 September - Harvest Tea to celebrate the 
WI Centenary years. 
20 October -   Victorian Lynn with speaker 
Michael Aldiss 
 
Come and enjoy a free taster afternoon and 
then maybe decide if you would like to join 
our very friendly group for future meetings. 
 
For more information please contact Janet 
01553 841514 or Ali 01553 841267.  
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The Community Car Scheme is to help 

villagers who have no transport, who are elderly 
or disabled to attend at local doctors’ or dentists’ 
surgeries, opticians, health clinics or to keep 
hospital appointments.  A small charge is made to 
cover petrol expenses.  If you require help or 
further information, or if you wish to volunteer help 
in any way, please contact Colin Skipper on 
842448. 

Thank you to everyone who came and supported 
our stand at the King’s Lynn Sea Cadet’s Festival 
on the 5th of July.  Your support was most 
welcome. 
 
Our Battle of Britain Luncheon will be held on the 
6th of September at the Village Hall, (William Burt 
Centre).  Doors open at 12.00 for 12.30. Tickets 
are £10.  Please book well in advance (latest 1st 
September) by contacting Lilian Fisher  01553 
841852  Email: lilianfisher@talktalk.net.  Donation 
of Raffle Prizes welcome.  Proceeds of raffle to 
the Middleton & District Royal British Legion. 
 
The September Branch meeting will be on the 14th 
at the William Burt Centre at 7.30pm. 
 
Our October Trafalgar Day Evening Buffet will be 
on the 21st October at the William Burt Centre, 
West Winch, 6.30 pm for 7 pm.  Please book 
tickets for this by contacting Lilian Fisher (contact 
details above). 
 
For those of you that have never attended one of 
our buffets please come and enjoy an evening 
with us, all are welcome. Not only do we provide 
you with a full buffet but also wine and or soft 
drinks are all included in the ticket price of just £6 

Our 2015 Agenda /Events list is now live on   
www.britishlegion-middleton.co.uk. 

Julian Kirk, Chairman 

Carpet Bowls has a growing following in 
Middleton and the sessions are open to players 
from North Runcton as well.  Join us at the 
Village Hall on Tuesday evenings at 7pm.  
Please wear soft flat shoes.  More details from 
Club Secretary, Mick Porter on 841427. 
 

Lonely? Housebound?  
New to the village?  

We are a group of people from St. Mary’s Church 
Middleton who are willing to offer company and 
support.  If you would like one of us to visit you, 
please contact Joan Van Dyke on 840716.  If you 
live in North Runcton, please phone Wendy Galley 
on 840344 and somebody from West Winch 
Church will visit you. 
 

Cameo Café is held at the Village Hall on the 
2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month from 
2.30pm till 4.30pm.  The Café is supported by 
members of the Middleton Mothers’ Union to 
provide an opportunity for people of all ages to 
call in for a “cuppa” and cakes or biscuits and to 
enjoy some friendly company. Carpet bowls is 
also played and new players, including 
beginners, are most welcome.  Refreshments 
are free but we are grateful for donations 

towards the running costs. 

Lunch Club usually meets on the 2nd Monday 

of the month at Middleton Hall Golf Club at 12 for 
12.30pm.  For further details contact Olive Turpin 

840623. 

Middleton Badminton Club 
Play badminton most Monday evenings (not Bank 
Holidays) at the Village Hall from 7pm to 9pm.  
The club is friendly and always welcomes new 
members.  Contact Nigel Gray (01553 841541) for 
more information. 

 

 

Cameo 
Café  

 

MIDDLETON 

& DISTRICT 

ROYAL 

BRITISH 

LEGION 

CARPET 

BOWLS 
 

 
FRIENDSHIP CLUB 

If you are 50+ you will be most welcome to join in 
the activities of the Friendship Club, which meets 
on the first Wednesday of the month at Middleton 
Village Hall. New members very welcome. 

5 August: Garden Party 
2 September: Speaker from the Owl Trust 
Further details from John Turtle (840280) or 
Pauline Crump (840053). 
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Coffee mornings in 
Middleton Church 

Saturday, 1st August  9.30 - 12.00 
Saturday, 5th September  9.30 - 12.00 

Everyone is welcome to come along to our 
coffee mornings in Middleton Church to raise 
funds for our church roof repairs.  Free entry.  
Various stalls, home-made cakes, jams, 
preserves etc. 

Dial-A-Bus Service 
to King's Lynn 

West Norfolk Community Transport provides 
our area with a dial-a-bus service every 
Friday into King's Lynn. 

The service operates from the following 
areas: FAIR GREEN - MIDDLETON – 
LEZIATE – ASHWICKEN  - EAST WINCH.   

The service starts at 10:00 am, returning at 
1:00 pm.  The cost is £4 return for Dial-A-Bus 
members with Concessionary Pass, or £5.50 
for non-members. 

Please ring the Dial-A-Bus office weekdays, 
daytime on 01553 770310 to get further 
information or Membership forms. 

Open Churches Week at All Saints' Church, East Winch 
 
Open Churches Week runs from the 1st to 8th August, and during that time the church will be 
open every day from 10 to 4. At present, because of building works, access is only possible 
through the chancel door, and it's not possible for wheelchair users to get in, nor will it be easy 
for people who walk with difficulty. 
 
It's likely that the church will be grubby too, but we'll do our best to clean up a bit and there will 
be simple refreshments on offer. 
 
Events during the week: 
Holiday Activities. Children are invited to come to the church between 10 and 12 on Monday 
3rd, Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th August, to find out more about the building and do related 
crafts. On Monday, the theme is Animal Magic, and the other two sessions are likely to be 
Ghoulish Graveyard and The stories in the Windows. There is no charge, and helpers are DBS 
checked. Parents are very welcome too. More information from Nell Steele, 01552 840814. 
 
Poetry Evening. On Friday 7th August at 7.30 at the church, a light hearted reading by Adrift 
in Eden, (Irma Fowler, Mike Breen and Nell Steele) hotfoot from the Holt fringe festival. Entry 
£5. Refreshments. 
 
 
 
 

Old Fashioned Tea Party 
Saturday, 8th August 

at 3pm 
 
In the garden of 3, Southview Cottages, 
Common Road, West Bilney, in aid of the 
One to One Project. China cups and saucers 
and not a tea bag in sight! Tickets £5 from 
Nell Steele. 
 

Fairy Tales and Legends 
23 August 

King's Lynn, Town Centre 

Once upon a time in a land called King’s 
Lynn, magic and enchantment ruled 
supreme! With characters galore, a host of 
fun workshops, a chance to try to train Epico 
the dragon (if you’re brave enough) and a 
spectacular performance of Thumbelina, this 
free family event has all the ingredients for a 
happy ever after! Booking required for some 
workshops. All activities free of charge. 

For more information please visit www.west-
norfolk.gov.uk/events. 
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East Winch Road, Blackborough End, Kings Lynn, Norfolk PE32 1SF  

Chris Hennelly  N.D.Arb. S.C.Dip.Hort 

Tree Surgeon & Gardener 
Tree Investigations & Advice 

Tel: 01945 780691 
Mob: 07940 759121 
E-mail: hennelly@tiscali.co.uk 
£5 million Public Liability 
£1 million Professional Indemnity 

Web-site: www.chrishennelly.com 
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Church Services in August & 
September 

 

Sunday, 2 August 
10.00am Middleton Benefice Eucharist 
1.00pm W Winch B-B-Q 

Sunday, 9 August 
9.30am W Winch Sung Communion 
10.30am E Winch Morning Prayer 
11.15am Middleton Holy Communion 
6.00pm N Runcton Holy Communion 

Sunday, 16 August 
9.30am W Winch Sung Communion 
11.15am Middleton Morning Worship 
11.15am E Winch Holy Communion 
6.00pm N Runcton Holy Communion 

Sunday, 23 August 
8.00am W Winch Communion 
10.00am W Winch Morning Worship 
10.30am E Winch Morning Prayer 
11.15am Middleton Holy Communion 

Sunday, 30 August 
10.00am W Winch Benefice Eucharist 

Thursday, 3 September 
10.00am W Winch Morning Worship 

Sunday, 6 September 
10.00am N Runcton Benefice Eucharist 
3.00pm West Bilney Harvest Worship 

Sunday, 13 September 
9.30am W Winch Sung Communion 
10.30am E Winch Morning Prayer 
11.15am Middleton Communion 
6.00pm N Runcton Communion 

Sunday, 20 September 
9.30am W Winch Sung Communion 
11.15am Middleton Morning Worship 
11.15am E Winch Harvest Communion 
6.00pm N Runcton Communion 

Sunday, 27 September 
8.00am W Winch Holy Communion 
11.00am W Winch Village Hall Benefice 
Harvest Worship followed by Harvest Lunch 
(booking for Lunch is essential) 

Sunday, 4 October 
10.00am Middleton Benefice Eucharist 

A short Morning Prayer Service is held each 
Wednesday morning at 9.30am in Middleton 
Church. 
 

 

 

 

5 – A – TIME ANSWERS (from Page 3) 

1.  Ruth, Lady Fermoy 
2.  Bishop’s Lynn  became King’s Lynn 
3.  The Library 
4.  Sushi and Ramen 
5.  Shoes 

Register of Electors 
This year’s annual registration exercise starts 
towards the end of July and everyone will be 
responsible for their own registration.  This is 
called Individual Electoral Registration (IER) 
and replaces the previous system which 
allowed one member of a household to register 
everyone who lived at their address. 

The first part of the registration process is the 
issue of a Household Enquiry Form to collect 
the details of people aged 16 or over.  Anyone 
new to an address or who is not currently 
registered under IER will then be sent an 
individual registration form.  

The Electoral Registration Officer would very 
much appreciate householders’ co-operation  in  
completing the Household Enquiry Form as 
quickly as possible.  A prompt response to any 
individual registration forms issued would also 
be helpful.  Online registration is now available 
at www.gov.uk/registertovote and only takes a 
few minutes.  If anything is unclear, 
householders or individuals can contact the 
Electoral Helpline on 01553 616773. 

Follow the Flight of the Spitfire Trail 
(18 July-30 September) 

A new sculpture trail commemorating the 
75

th
 anniversary of the Battle of Britain will be 

launched on 18 July at the Freedom Parade. 
Designed by the 42F (King’s Lynn) Squadron 
Air Training Corps in conjunction with the 
borough council and sponsored by local 
businesses the trail includes 24 Spitfire 
sculptures – each uniquely decorated.  

Explore the historic town, enjoy the sculptures 
and see if you can find the motto hidden within 
the displays for the chance to be entered into a 
prize draw (for details see trail map). Trail maps 
available from King’s Lynn Tourist Information 
Centre (01553 763044). 

For more information please visit www.west-
norfolk.gov.uk/events. 
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Other Contacts:   

Badminton Club Mr N Gray 841541 

British Legion Mr J Kirk 01945 430109 

Car Scheme Mr C Skipper 842448 

Carpet Bowls Club Mick Porter 841427 

Friendship Club Mrs P Crump 840053 

Lunch Club Olive Turpin 840623 

Middleton Village Hall Mrs P Petch 842149 

Mothers’ Union Mrs G Boon 840320 

N Runcton Village Meeting Place Rachel Curtis 673043 

PARISH CONTACTS 
CHURCHES: 
Priest-in-Charge:  Rev Riaz Mubarak 01553 841519 E-mail: rev.riaz.mubarak@gmail.com 

Middleton St Mary’s 

Churchwardens:  Mrs J Van Dyke  840716  and  Mr E Boon  840320 
PCC Secretary:  Vacant    Treasurer:  Mr C Reeks 

North Runcton All Saints’ 
Churchwardens: Mary Angelina  841519 and Richard Barrett  842527 
PCC Secretary: Mrs Jane Byrne  840207 Treasurer:  Mrs P Stafford Allen  841687 

East Winch All Saints 
PCC Secretary: Mrs J Weavers 840510 Treasurer: Mrs W Smith 842281 

PARISH COUNCILS: 
Middleton (www.middleton-news.co.uk) 
Clerk: Mrs Kate Senter  Tel: 841387 E-mail: middletonparishcouncil14@gmail.com 
Councillors:  Chair: Mick Porter 841427;  Vice Chair: Val Ward; 
Mrs M Applegate; Mrs E Barclay; Mr T Hewitt; Mr S MacAllister; Mr R Smith; Mr M Wiles. 
The Council meets on the first Wednesday of the month (except August) in the Village Hall at 7pm 
from October to March and at 7.30pm from April to September. 

North Runcton (http://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk) 

Clerk:  Rachel Curtis  Tel: 673043 E-mail: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com 
Councillors:  Chair: Mr R Morrish Tel: 840284; Vice Chair:  Mrs A Towler; 
Mrs A Dobbing; Mr J Fuller; Miss K Fuller; Mr B Houchen; Mrs G Sergeant; Mr P Yallop. 
The Council meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except August) at 7.45 pm at the Village 
Meeting Place. 

East Winch (www.eastwinchandwestbilney.co.uk/parish-council) 

Clerk: Bob Pannell Tel: 775724  E-mail: bob.pannell1@btopenworld.com 
Councillors:  Chair: Mrs N Steele; Vice Chair: Mr K Harrod; 

Mr R Bettany; Mrs J Bettany; Ms P Blowers; Mr N Velzeboer; Mr A Wilson 
The Council meets every other month, normally on the first Monday of the month, at 7.30 pm in the 
Village Hall. 

Editor: Chris Hudson; E-mail: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or call 01553 849725 
Views expressed in the magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor. 

The deadline for the next issue (October/November) is Friday, 11 September. 

Borough Councillors:  Bal Anota & Peter Gidney (West Winch Ward);  James Moriarty  Tel: 

01760 755623 (Priory Ward) 


